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April 8, 2015 

 

Weston County Solid Waste District 

Attn: Bill Lambert, Weston County Commissioner 

1 West Main Street 

Newcastle, WY 82701 

 

 

Dear Bill Lambert, 

 

The Wyoming Department of Revenue (DOR) received a letter stating the county’s intent to 

dissolve the Central Weston County Solid Waste District and form a county-wide solid waste 

district.  

 

The first step is sending in the required paperwork dissolving the Central Weston County Solid 

Waste District. Once the dissolution is approved, the DOR will send a letter with the decision to 

the Central Weston County Solid Waste District, county assessor, county clerk and county 

commissioners. 

 

The next step is to send in a petition for formation for the new proposed Weston County Solid 

Waste Disposal District. After receiving an approval letter from the DOR approving the petition 

for formation, the final step is sending the signed resolution by county commissioners along with 

a map and/or legal following the enclosed Chapter 21 Rules & Regulations. The DOR will map, 

and after reviewing and approving the resolution, will send a letter with decision to all concerned 

parties.  

 

If you have any additional questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at  

(307) 777-5325 or email me at chad.mickelson@wyo.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Chad Mickelson 

Sr. Project Analyst 

(307) 777-5325 

chad.mickelson@wyo.gov 
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